
 

Page 1 Return to top. 

Primrose St, Booragul, 2284 
PO Box 194, Boolaroo 2284 

Ph - 4958 6711 
Email - admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au 
Website - www.booragul.catholic.edu.au  

Photo by Andy Warren 5 March 2021  Vol: 03-21 

Welcome to the second half of Term 1. The year is certainly moving along at a fair pace. Summer has now left our 
shores and we move into the mild months of Autumn. In saying that, the summer that we have just experienced 
was much different to normal. Cooler days and consistent rainfall seemed to plague the season. 

Last week we hosted the swimming carnival at New Lambton Pool. It was a wonderful day with excellent 
attendance and high participation from all students. The Carnival feel was evident in the fancy dress and the 
positive spirit shown by all. Congratulations to the winners of the various age groups and the overall winning 
house, MacKillop. 

Mr Phil Cassell and Mrs Christine Pakalniskis will continue their leave into term 2. Mr Ian McCutcheon and 
Mr Matthew Cooke will continue as their replacements. Miss Chloe Morgan who is currently working with 
Mrs Parsons has been offered a permanent full-time position with another organisation. We wish her well and 
thank her for her work this term. We are currently advertising for a replacement teacher to begin as soon as 
possible. Miss Morgan finishes on the 17th of this month. 

We also welcome Mrs Sandra Austen to the English Faculty. Sandra comes to us from Orange where she taught at 
James Sheehan Catholic High School. She is a highly experienced stage 4-6 English teacher who has come highly 
recommended from her current Principal and Leader of Pedagogy. Sandra is replacing Mrs Felicity Foley who has 
been seconded to San Clemente College. 

This past week we have been focussing on Student Wellness. Headspace, the Adolescent Mental Health group 
have been working with all our students in information sessions in the Damascus Centre. Our staff were able to 
work with Dr Steven Spencer, an Adolescent Mental Health specialist and author at our Professional Development 
afternoon where he guided us through a new method on working with young people when they are in distress. We 
also hosted a session for interested parents on Wednesday evening where similar topics were presented. The issue 
of mental health is critical for all staff who work in schools and it would be true to suggest the pressures from 2020 
and COVID have probably heightened issues for many of us. 

You would have probably been aware of the media interest in Vaping or e-cigarettes particularly for young people. 
The NSW government has also raised concerns at the increase in young people using e-cigarettes and vaping in 
schools. Vaping is the act of inhaling a vapour produced by an e-cigarette or electronic vaporizer. The devices are 
small and can be easily hidden in a pocket or bag. Vapes can resemble USB sticks or highlighter pens. The e-
cigarette or vapes can contain nicotine which is highly addictive, and other substances extremely detrimental to a 
person's health: flavourings such as diacetyl, a chemical linked to a serious lung disease, volatile organic 
compounds, cancer-causing chemicals, and heavy metals such as nickel, tin, and lead. The selling of vapes and e-
cigarettes to people under 18 years of age is illegal. Vaping is prohibited at St Paul’s Catholic College, during the 
school day and when in school uniform. Vaping or being in possession of vapes will result in external suspension. 
Selling vapes at school or while in school uniform may result in expulsion. Students who are in the company of 
others who vape will be regarded as equally guilty and will receive similar consequences. We are asking parents to 
be informed and to discuss with your children the dangers of vaping and making good choices. Additional 
information to support parents and students can be found at Electronic cigarettes - Tobacco and smoking (nsw.gov.au) 

Enjoy the colours of the Autumn. Enjoy the final balmy days as we prepare for the coming winter.  

 
Go gently, 

 Return to top 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Mr Graeme Selmes 

Principal 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/tobacco/Pages/e-cigarettes.aspx
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 Enrolments for 2022 now open 
 

Information Evening for Year 7 2022 

Monday 22 March 6pm – 7pm 

 

 

Enrolment Packages may be downloaded from our website: 

https://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/ 

or alternatively obtained from the College. 

 

The information evening will have COVID restrictions and protocols. 

 

Study Skills Website www.studyskillshandbook.com.au 

 

Subscription details for St Paul’s are:  School’s Username  – stpauls 

 School’s password  –  52success 

Enrolment Information 

Canteen Volunteers Urgently Needed 

for 2021 

 

St Paul’s is in URGENT need of 

Canteen Volunteers for 2021 

If you are able to help out it would be greatly appreciated. 

Please phone Mrs Carolyn Stanton on 4946 3115  

or more information 

https://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/
http://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au
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Year 10 News 

Year 10 Reminder Dates: 

• Year 10 Challenge Camp - Week 3 Term 2 

Payment of Costs  

To allow for the calculation of final costs, a first minimum instalment of $50 is required to 

be paid. Please pay the first instalment to the School Finance Officer by Friday 

19th March 2021. After this we will be able to determine the exact cost based on numbers 

and a second note with further information will then be distributed. This can be paid via 

the QKR App, please visit our website www.booragul.catholic.edu.au for instructions.  

 

• Year 10 Community Day 

We are in the process of planning a Community day for Year 10. More information will be released very 

soon. Please pencil Thursday 25th May into your diaries. This will be conducted during regular school 

hours and will be offsite (weather permitting). 

Mr Luke Baker 

Student Coordinator 

Year 8 HSIE News 

Just a reminder for Year 8 HSIE. 

 

A note will go out this week regarding an upcoming incursion – the ‘Medieval Man Roadshow’. 

This incursion morning (9am-11am) will occur in the Hall on Friday 19th March. 

Students will need to pay through QKR - $15.00pp. 

 

More info to come!. 

Ms Belinda Flood 

Leader of Pedagogy HSIE 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/
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Mathematics News 

Colin Doyle Mathematics Competition 

 

17 students from our current Year 12, sat a challenging three-hour examination for high achieving 
mathematic students throughout the Hunter and Central Coast at the end of 2020. The Colin Doyle 
Memorial Prize mathematics competition run by Newcastle University, gave these students an 
opportunity to solve eight complex questions. They were very innovative questions and quite different 
to what they were used to. 

 

The students are to be congratulated for attempting a prestigious competition, putting them out of 
their comfort zones and achieving wonderful results. The results are listed below: 

 

Highly Commended 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ashwin Jaisankar Ashley Carroll 

 

 

Award for Excellence 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Benjamin Lerch Kalu Lui 

 

With both Ben and Kala receiving an A grade putting them both in the top category of the region. 

 

On top of this Kala received an honourable mention from the University. This award places her as an 
elite student in the Hunter and Central Coast area. 

Mrs Cheryl Wills 

Leader of Pedagogy—Mathematics 



 

Page 5 Return to top. 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are in Years 7,8 or 9 and are interested in completing the Premier’s Reading Challenge this year, 

please let Mrs Beezley know. You can see her in the library or email your interest to her. If you are 

emailing please indicate whether you have entered the challenge previously and if so, which school you 

were enrolled in. This is so that we can have your record transferred to St Paul’s. 

 

The PRC has just opened and finishes on 20 August. The Year 7 – 9 Challenge requires you to read 20 

books – 15 from the PRC list and 5 of your own choosing. The reading lists are available in the library or 

from the PRC site. Happy reading! 

 

 

 

Mrs Kerri Beezley 

Teacher Librarian 
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Creative Arts and Languages News 

 
 
 
This year’s ASPIRE production is well and truly underway with so many of our wonderfully creative students taking 
part. We would like to recognise the following students who are participating in the 2021 production: 
 

Senior Vocal Ensemble 
 Tara Cowen Year 10 
 Kirrily Boslem Year 9 
 Gabrielle Brady Year 9 
 

Stage Band Ensemble 
 Lisa-Jean Hall (Flute) Year 10 
 Michael Pockran (Trumpet) Year 10 
 Connor Rankine (Trumpet) Year 7 
 

Junior Drama Ensemble 
 Sophie Robinson Year 8 
 AJ Gibson Year 7 
 Sophie Fuller Year 8 
 

Senior Drama Ensemble 
 Samuel Adey Year 11 
 

Dance Ensemble 
 Emma Maria Alexander Year 8 
 Imogen Cowen Year 8 
 Analeigh McKibbin Year 7 
 Cleo Doyle Year 8 
 Jamie Pockran Year 8 

 

Our students also have the opportunity to enter the song writing competition, the details of which for any student 
interested are included in their Compass notifications. This is a chance for students to be creative and write a piece 
that may be selected to represent the current aspire show. You don't have to be musically inclined. Students who 
like to write poetry are also encouraged to submit an entry. 
 
In addition to the new opportunities with ASPIRE, this term our junior students will have the opportunity provided in
-class time to watch the ASPIRE 2020 production, 'The Pecking Order.' This will occur after assessments have 
finished in either their Visual Art or Music lessons (Year 7 and 8) or in their Elective classes (Years 9 and 10). The 
students are very excited to share all their hard work with their peers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Morag Aitchison 

Leader of Pedagogy—CAPA 
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DIOTHEATRESPORTS 
 
On Wednesday 3rd March 16 stage 5 Drama students travelled to the Factory Theatre at St Pius to participate in 

the annual DIOTHEATRESPORTS competition. Over 50 students from years 9, 10 and 11 from different schools 

across the Diocese came together to perform and support each other as audience members. There were three 

sections consisting of activities with different time limits and the students were judged by the panel on their 

entertainment value, plot and technical skills. The two year 9 groups and one year 10 team from St Pauls worked 

collaboratively to demonstrate their improvisational skills, making, accepting and extending offers while being 

respectful audience members. Our year 10 team were particularly pleased with their score, coming second in the 

Year 10 section of the competition, congratulations guys!!! Well done to all students who attended the event, you 

all did the school proud. 

 

Mrs Cassie Burt 

Drama Teacher 
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Immunisation Information 
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Sport News 

Swimming Carnival- Age Champions & Diocesan  
Congratulations to all students that swam competitively at the swimming carnival. With some very close 
margins, our 2021 Age Champions for Swimming are: 
 

GIRLS  BOYS 

Under 12 - Pippa Hamilton  Under 12 - Jaydn Raven 
Under 13 - Evie Lucas Under 13 -  Jett Jenkinson 
Under 14 - Emma Alexander Under 14 -  Harry Klepzig 
Under 15 - Ella Kohl Under 15 - Indie Smyth 
Under 16 - Chloe Scanlon Under 16 - Spencer Hamilton 
Under 17 - Kristin Copeland Under 17 - Samson Miller 
Under 18 -  Christine Connell Under 18 - Flynn Guest 

 

St. Paul’s Diocesan Swimming Team will be representing us next Tuesday at Lambton Pool. Thank you and Good 
Luck! Our Diocesan Swimming Team are: 
Emma Alexander, Caleb Baker, Bailey Bretreger, Christine Connell, Valentina Costa, Imogen Cowen, James 
Drake, Haley Freeman, Nicholas Hamilton, Spencer Hamilton, Pippa Hamilton, Isla Higginson, Zoe Ingrey, Rylee 
Jenkinson, Jett Jenkinson, Jordyn Jewell, Declan Joyce, Liam Joyce, Harry Klepzig, Ella Kohl, Brody Kohl, Evie 
Lucas, Analeigh McKibbin, Emily O’Grady, Connor O’Sullivan, Grady Platt, Madeline Platt, Jaydn Raven, 
Alexandra Reilly, Taylor Richards, Chloe Scanlon, Lainie Sievers, Indie Smyth, Lochlan Warburton, Hunter 
Williams. 
 

Physical Activity 4 Everyone (PA4E1) 
Did you know your child should be doing at least 1 HOUR of physical activity each day? Read 
more: https://www1.health.gov.au/internet/main/publishing.nsf/Content/health-pubhlth-
strateg-phys-act-guidelines 
 

Have you used your child’s $100 Active Kids Voucher? Find a fun activity and move your body. 
Find out more: https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/campaign/active-kids 
 

Friday Sport Program 
The Friday Sport Program is compulsory for ALL Year 7-10 students. Therefore, please avoid 
organising appointments in sport time. 
 

Our Years 7-10 students are now participating in the Friday Sports Program. Hopefully they are coming home 
on Friday afternoons having burnt some energy and with some good stories to tell you.  
 

Diocesan, NSWCCC and All Schools Rep Sport  
For those students who want to participate in Rep Sport at a higher level, there are options to represent in 
Diocesan and State levels.  
 

Congratulations to Michael McCarthy (Year 9) who has been chosen for the Diocesan 15s Rugby League Team 
and Riley Cullen (Year 12) who has been chosen for the Diocesan Open Rugby League Team. 
 

Registrations 2021 for pathway sports are via the CSNSW.sport portal.  
 

For instructions on how to register see the info included in this newsletter or go to: Guide For Parents – Sport 
Registrations >> 
 

Term One Individual Nominations Sport Registrations 
Volleyball – Boys & Girls – 10 March  - Close 5 March 
Water Polo – Boys & Girls – 15 March – Close 11 March 
Hockey – Open Boys & Girls, 16s Girls – 22 March – Close 15 March 
Diving – Boys & Girls – 29 March – Close 19 March 
 

For further information, go to the CSNSW Sport website Sport pages. Mrs Brigid de Winter 

Sports Co-ordinator 

https://www1.health.gov.au/internet/main/publishing.nsf/Content/health-pubhlth-strateg-phys-act-guidelines
https://www1.health.gov.au/internet/main/publishing.nsf/Content/health-pubhlth-strateg-phys-act-guidelines
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/campaign/active-kids
https://click.pstmrk.it/2s/aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl%3Dhttp%253A%252F%252Fcsnsw.sport%252F%26data%3D04%257C01%257C%257C7756e5d124b04b6625da08d8c3f38861%257C43c01865a0914ea9adee6ba5e69e291f%257C0%257C0%257C637474798081460231%257CUnknown%2
https://click.pstmrk.it/2s/aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fcsnsw.atlassian.net%252Fwiki%252Fspaces%252FAPP%252Fpages%252F198901765%252FGetting%252BStarted%252BGuide%252Bfor%252BParents%252B-%252BSport%252BRegistration%252
https://click.pstmrk.it/2s/aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fcsnsw.atlassian.net%252Fwiki%252Fspaces%252FAPP%252Fpages%252F198901765%252FGetting%252BStarted%252BGuide%252Bfor%252BParents%252B-%252BSport%252BRegistration%252
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Mrs Alex Kenny 

Pastoral Care Worker 
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The Careers with STEM hub is a student-focussed website that includes surprising STEM careers pathways, insights 

into the future of work and 100s of diverse STEM role models.  

Their aim is to inspire students about Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths. 

They have quizzes, competitions, and a quarterly magazine full of interesting articles!  

Have you ever considered a career in the space industry?  

STEM have a recorded webinar at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vlj570R3A-w&feature=emb_logo Jobs in 

the space industry are incredibly varied – who knew?  

 

The Australian Defence Force (ADF) GAP Year 

 

The Australian Defence Force (ADF) GAP Year applications are now open 

 

Make good use of a gap year and consider joining the Australian Defence Force. Get an exciting 12-month taste of 
life in the Navy, Army or Air Force, full job training, meaningful work, memorable experiences and more.  

 

To find program benefits and jobs available in 2022 go HERE. 

 

There are also many information sessions running, so take a look at https://www.facebook.com/
DefenceJobsAustralia/events the events are also posted on your School Careers Website Calendar of Events.  

 From the Careers Desk 

Career Thought of the Week:   

“Build your own dreams, or someone else will hire you to build theirs”. 

Farrah Gray 

https://careerswithstem.com.au/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vlj570R3A-w&feature=emb_logo
https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/students-and-education/gap-year/?page=1&perPage=21&query=
https://www.facebook.com/DefenceJobsAustralia/events
https://www.facebook.com/DefenceJobsAustralia/events
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   Entry to Medicine/Dentistry 2022 

Quick Facts: 

• the UCAT (University Clinical Aptitude Test) is a 2-hour computer-based test that assesses a range of abilities 
identified by universities as important in practicing in the fields of medicine, dentistry, and clinical sciences 

• the UCAT will be offered on a choice of dates throughout the month of July and early August 2021, rather than on 
one single date. 

• some pathways to medicine/dentistry/clinical sciences will not require the UCAT and some courses may require 
another test. 

 

 
 

Tax File Numbers 
 
Any student will need at tax file number if he/she starts work (part-time 
and full-time) and all students planning on a tertiary education require 
one when they start.  
 
Importantly, current Year 12 students are reminded that they will be requested to provide their Tax File 
Number (TFN) on enrolment to TAFE or university next year, so it is worthwhile getting an application 
submitted early!   
 
Students must now apply for a TFN online and have their identity verified through an interview at a 
participating Australia Post office.   
To apply and to find out about participating Post Offices, visit  
 Apply for a TFN 

The University of Adelaide  Medicine, Dental Surgery, Oral Health 

Charles Sturt University  Dental Science, Medicine (Joint Program in Medicine) 

Curtin University  Medicine 

Flinders University  Clinical Sciences / Medicine 

Griffith University  Dental Health Science 

La Trobe University  Dental Science (only non-Year 12 applicants need the UCAT) 

Monash University  Medicine 

The University of Newcastle / University of New England  Joint Medical Program  

The University of New South Wales  Medicine   

The University of Queensland  Medicine (provisional entry), Dental Science 

University of Tasmania   Medicine  

The University of Western Australia  Medicine (Direct Pathway), Dental Medicine (Direct Pathway) 

Western Sydney University  Medicine 

The University of Auckland (NZ)  Medicine 

University of Otago  Medicine, Dental Surgery 

 

http://auspost.com.au/travel-id/tax-file-number-applications.html
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/
https://www.csu.edu.au/
https://www.curtin.edu.au/
https://www.flinders.edu.au/
https://www.griffith.edu.au/
https://www.latrobe.edu.au/
https://www.monash.edu/
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/
http://www.une.edu.au/
https://www.unsw.edu.au/
https://www.uq.edu.au/
http://www.utas.edu.au/
https://www.uwa.edu.au/
https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en.html
https://www.otago.ac.nz/
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Mr Craig McLoughlin 

Careers Adviser 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

REMINDER 
 
Work Experience Yr. 10 2021 
 
Students in Year 10, who would be interested in doing Work Experience this year, should be actively looking for con-

tacts now. Remember you cannot start work experience until you have completed the compulsory ‘Work Ready Pro-

gram’ early in Term 2. Any questions regarding this please see me before the end of term. 

 

Important Dates for Term 1 2021 

 

Casual Positions/Employment Links: 

  
These links are available on the SPCCB Careers Website and emailed to students in Years 10/11/12 
through their school email accounts each Monday.  
 
Examples are: 

23rd  Feb Yr. 12 ATAR/HSC Sessions 
15th  March - 19th VET Hospitality Work Placement 
 2nd  April- UAC Open to Yr. 12 Students 
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Please be aware that the events and dates listed on this 

school calendar are subject to change. Please check 

regularly. 

Term 1 2021 

Week 7 

Mon 8 Mar 
 
Tues 9 Mar 
 
Wed 10 Mar 

NSW All Schools Softball Girls Selection 
NSWCCC Golf Selections 
Dio Swimming Carnival 
NSW All Schools Softball Boys Selection 
U14’s Boys Rugby League 
Police Liaison Talk—Year 9 

Week 8 

Mon 15 Mar 
Tues 16 Mar 
Thurs 18 Mar 

NSW All Schools Cricket 15 years 
PUPIL FREE DAY 
U16 Girls Rugby League 
Backflips—Anti-Bullying Day 

Please see website for further Calendar dates 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/events-calendar/  

 

 

 

Volunteers needed 
 

Volunteers are needed for the 
clothing pool 

one morning per week 

from 8.15am-9.15am 

Please phone the college if 

you can help out 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/events-calendar/
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From the Finance Office 

Return to top 

For all Finance enquiries please use the following 

email address:  finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 
 

To calculate your Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly 

payment amount, please go to our Website and use 

the calculator.  http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/

about-us/finance/fee-calculator/  
 

If you have not already done so, please ensure I 

have copies of relevant updated Health Care / 

Pension Cards. 
 

Also, if you have not completed 2020 Family 

Discount and Diocesan Pastoral Contribution 

Form, please follow the link to the Website above 

to download, complete and return to college 

office. 

Excursions Coming Up ………… 
 

Please pay for all excursions by the due date written on 

the excursion notes which are sent home with your 

child. This date is important as excursion costing is 

calculated on the number of students who should be 

attending that particular event. Venues and buses have 

to be paid when the booking is first made. Your 

understanding of this would be very much appreciated. 

Opening Hours for Payments to the 

Finance Office 

Parents: Come to Student Reception or Reception 

from 8.30am to 2.30pm 

Students: Mornings from 8.30am until tutor group bell, 

all of recess and all lunch times 

School Fee Payments 

1. Qkr  

2. BPay through your own home banking via the 

Internet 

3. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 

4. Cheque 

5. Cash 

Excursion Payments 

1. Qkr  

2. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 

3. Cheque 

4. Cash 

QKR is a great way to pay fees and 

excursions   

 

For you r convenience, when paying for 

excursions the new Qkr! App is now live 

for families of our students. Qkr! By Mastercard can be 

downloaded for free from Apple’s app store for iPhones, 

iPad users can download the iPhone app or from Google 

Play fo Android phones. Simply: 

Step 1 Download Qkr! 

On your Android phone or iPhone. iPad users can 

download iPhone app 

 

 
 

Step 2 Register 

Select your Country of Residence as ‘Australia’ and 

follow the steps to register 

 

Step 3 Find our school 

Our school will appear in ‘Nearby Locations’ if you’re 

within 10km’s of the school, or search for our school by 

name. 

 

Step 4 Register your children 

When first accessing our school yo will be prompted to 

add a student profile for your child. This allows you to 

make orders and payments for them. 

For more information about QKR visit our website 

www.booragul.catholic.edu.au 

 

Mrs Betty Harris—Finance Officer 

finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/
http://booragul.catholic.edu.au/site/index.cfm
mailto:finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
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Community Notices 
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Registrations are 

open now - don't 

miss out! 

 

#1 ACTIVE KIDS 

VOUCHER (if you 

wish to use it) 

 

https://

www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-

active-kids-voucher 

 

#2 REGISTER & PAY WITH TAJFC 

 

https://www.playfootball.com.au/register 

 

#3 FOLLOW OUR FB PAGE FOR FURTHER INFO 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/

TorontoAwabaJuniorFC/about/ 

 

We look forward to seeing you soon!! 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-voucher?fbclid=IwAR1wAXk0XdL_zErxKXfzAzEDL4cRTQ1WaNeW48GRJGWRFdeXSkmItloAyyE
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-voucher?fbclid=IwAR1wAXk0XdL_zErxKXfzAzEDL4cRTQ1WaNeW48GRJGWRFdeXSkmItloAyyE
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-voucher?fbclid=IwAR1wAXk0XdL_zErxKXfzAzEDL4cRTQ1WaNeW48GRJGWRFdeXSkmItloAyyE
https://www.playfootball.com.au/register?fbclid=IwAR1yUWAgSjkTAmy1gcNc2NV-oVB_jLLDfgV5P9xK5Ni69kRBRBoS3AuR85k
https://www.facebook.com/pg/TorontoAwabaJuniorFC/about/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/TorontoAwabaJuniorFC/about/
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St Paul’s Catholic College 
 

Address: Primrose Street, Booragul 

Postal: PO Box 194, Boolaroo NSW  2284 

Telephone: 4958 6711 

Email: admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

Web Site: http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/  

 

 

Switch/Reception 

Hours: 8.15am until 4.00pm 

 

 

 

Finance Office 

Hours: 8.30am to 2.30pm 

Email: finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

Canteen 

Telephone: 4946 3115 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/

